
 
 

 

ALTARNUN PARISH COUNCIL – HIGHLIGHT REPORT FOR DECEMBER  2017 MONTHLY MEETING 

 

Eight Parish Councillors, led by Chair Dowler, met for the traditional winter meeting in the Bolventor Reading 

Rooms on 6th December 2017 where mince pies and angel cakes were enjoyed by all with a warm drink. Also 

present were Cornwall Councillor A. Parsons and Parish Handyman P Smart. 

There was a brief update from Cornwall Councillor A. Parsons covering the Dark Sky initiative, the upcoming 

Council boundary review and planning matters. 

The Parish Council considered planning application PA17/10350 on land at Tregirls, Altarnun, Launceston, 

PL15 7SA for a livestock building with new access. They raised NO OBJECTION. 

The minutes of the November meeting were approved and signed as a true record of events.  

The Parish Council considered the month’s financial transactions including a donation towards the Church Hall 

cleaning costs for use of the toilets; monthly parish maintenance charges, external auditor fees for the 2016/17 

audit and the 2017 non-contested election fees.  

The recent advert inviting tenders for the construction of the new toilet block in Altarnun had generated interest 

from a local builder who is to tender in the New Year. 

The Clerk reprised the outcome of the Altarnun Village Hall Committee AGM and general meeting.  

A date was still awaited from ALAT for a follow up meeting on developments at the Altarnun Primary School. 

The next Parish Council meeting will take place on Wednesday, 3rd January 2018 at 7.30pm in the Altarnun 

Village Hall. Residents are welcome to attend and give input on anything discussed, as always.  

The Chair closed the meeting by thanking the Councillors and the Clerk for their contribution through 2017 and 

wished them, and all residents, the best for the festive season and the New Year. 

 

 

M. A SAVAGE - Clerk to Altarnun Parish Council                                                     8th December 2017 

 

 


